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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

The Psalmist pens: 

"Show me, O LORD, my life's end and the number of my days; let me know how 

fleeting is my life.  You have made my days a mere handbreadth; the span of my years 

is as nothing before you. Each man's life is but a breath.  (Psalm 39:4-5) 

 

tŜǊƘŀǇǎ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ .ƛōƭƛŎŀƭ ǘǊǳǘƘ ōŜƘƛƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƻƭŘ ŎƭƛŎƘŞΥ άIƻǿ ǉǳƛŎƪƭȅ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƭƛŜǎΗέ  5ƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƛǘ ǎŜŜƳ 

like it just recently warmed up, and we are already reaching its end.  Of course, God is more 

concerned about us understanding that this life is fleeting, so that we might find refuge and 

hope in the eternal promises He has given us in Jesus.  So, there is work for Jesus that lays 

ahead of us as we lovingly and urgently share the gospel of Christ with all the people He will 

draw into our midst. 

 

So, with summer break and summer vacations coming rapidly to a close, there are many 

exciting things coming up!  Matt Compton, our Bell Choir director is going to host a άōƻƻǘ 

ŎŀƳǇέ ŦƻǊ ōŜƭƭ ǊƛƴƎŜǊǎ both new and old; he promises it will be fun! (can άōƻƻǘ ŎŀƳǇέ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ōŜ 

fun??)  We have a new principal and two new teachers among us.  They will be installed and 

all our staff rededicated on the weekend before the beginning of school, August 22-23.  We are 

going to host our First Annual Celebration of New and Old which will take place on August 30 

at 11:45 am (right after late service).  This event is for all our members to come and get to 

know a little bit better our new staff and new members of our church and school in the past 

twelve months as well as celebrate significant birthdays and anniversaries among our 

members.  Lunch will be served.  I hope the Gym is jam packed! 

 

Of course, it is time for teachers to begin teaching again and students to begin learning again in 

both our church and school.   So check out the Bible studies and other opportunities to grow, 

ǎŜǊǾŜΣ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ǘƻ Řƻ ŀƴŘ ǎƻ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǘƛƳŜ όtǎΦ офύΦ  {ƻ ƭŜǘΩǎ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ ƛǘ 

through worshiping, serving, and growing together in our Lord Jesus Christ! 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Now Through ð August 16 th  

Wednesday Evenings at 6:00  

Saturday Evenings at 5:00  

Sunday Mornings at 9 :00 

 

Summer Office Hours  

8:00am ð Noon 

 

Beginning August 22 nd 

Saturday Evenings at 5:00  

Sunday mornings at 8:00 & 10:30  

Vicar Brad Akey will be preaching 

at Luther Memorial Chapel in 

Shorewood on August 16
th
 at 

9:00am, August 17
th
 at 7:00pm and 

then September 20
th
 at 9:00am and 

September 21
st
 at 7:00pm 
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FRIENDS 
We have childhood friends, 
Friends in the neighborhood, 

Friends at work 
Friends at church 

We all share one special friend, 
JESUS 

Who walks along beside us, 
Who shares our joys and troubles, 

Who support and comforts us, 
Who guides us along life's way. 

Truly, what a friend we have in Jesus. 
Submitted by Elaine Lemke 



                         Bible Classes 

Monday Morning Bible Class 
During the Summer we will meet on August 3, 17 & 31 at 11:30am in the Fellowship Hall  
Our Ladies Bible Study group is taking a look at ά/ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴƛǘȅΣ /ǳƭǘǎ ŀƴŘ ²ƻǊƭŘ wŜƭƛƎƛƻƴǎέΦ   Leader: Laurel Privatt 
enôs Bible Breakfast will resume in September.  See you in Church!                       
                                                                           
 

Ladies Aid  

Next Meeting : October 7, 2015  Have a safe Summer! 

Widows Lunch 

The next Widows Lunch will be Wednesday August 12
th
 at 11:00am at Open Flame 5081 S. 

108
th
 Street Hales Corners 

Quilters  

We meet in the Fellowship Hall the 1
st
, 3

rd
 & 5

th
 Monday of each month at 9:00am. If you have an 

interest in quilting, stop by & see what we do. We are always looking for new people to join our group! 

Elizabeth Ministry 

Please remember Elizabeth Ministries in your prayers and if you wish to join our group please contact 

Julie Avila at javila7@wi.rr.com. 

 

 
 

 

 

Sr Fun Seekers: On Wednesday August 12th we will be going to the Civil War Museum in Kenosha.  Plan on meeting at 

the Museum at 10am for about a 2 hour tour. The cost is $12.00. We can also take the electric street car for a short ride 

for $1.00. The Museum is located at 5400 First Avenue. We plan on eating at the Boat House restaurant located at 4917 

7th Avenue which is a short distance from the Museum. Please let Janine know by August 3rd if you plan on attending. 
Phone 427-8434. 

 

 

               Eighth Grade Public  School Confirmation  

This year (2015 ð 2016) we will be m eeting on Sunday Mornings 9:15am ð 

10:15am in room 203 of the Lincoln Ave classroom building. Our first class will be 

on Sunday September 13, 2015. An informational meeting for parents and 

students will be held on Tuesday August 18, 2015 in room 203 at 6:3 0pm.   
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Sharing Godõs Bounty 

                                  August  

The Importance of Giving 

It is not uncommon for church members to perceive in a negative way the encouragement from their church to give 

generously. The perception of some people is that the church is only interested in their money. Certainly, a generous 

giving congregation does provide the money needed by the church for its budget so the church should work hard to help 

people grow in their giving. However, Scripture indicates that giving is as much for the sake of the giver as it is to support 

the needs of the church. Pastors and church leaders understand that giving is an activity that God directs us to do. Jesus 

said, άCǊŜŜƭȅ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘΣ ŦǊŜŜƭȅ ƎƛǾŜέ (Matthew 10:8). Paul wrote to the Church in Corinth about the collection for 

DƻŘΩǎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΣ άhƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǿŜŜƪΣ ŜŀŎƘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǎŜǘ ŀǎƛŘŜ ŀ ǎǳƳ ƻŦ ƳƻƴŜȅ ƛƴ ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ Ƙƛǎ 

ƛƴŎƻƳŜΦ Φ Φέ (1 Corinthians 16:2). 

Giving blesses the both the giver and the recipient of the giving. The blessings to the recipients are obvious. Not as 

obvious but as important to understand is that giving enriches the life of the giver. Giving strengthens the relationship 

that we have with our Lord. Through our giving, we are remindŜŘ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ƻǿƴŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƻƴ 

him. Giving demonstrates our faith and trust. We give as part of our worship. Giving allows us to be used by God in 

partnership with him. 

Lƴ DƻŘΩǎ ²ƻǊŘΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƻƭŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ŦŀƛǘƘŦǳƭƭȅ ŀƴŘ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎƭȅ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŜǾŜƴ ƳƻǊŜ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎǎΦ 

In Proverbs 3:9 we read these encouraging words, άIƻƴƻǊ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ǿŜŀƭǘƘΣ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘŦǊǳƛǘǎ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ȅƻǳǊ ŎǊƻǇǎΤ 

ǘƘŜƴ ȅƻǳǊ ōŀǊƴǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŦƛƭƭŜŘ ǘƻ ƻǾŜǊŦƭƻǿƛƴƎ Φ Φ Φέ God blesses all people, but He wants to bless us even more for our 

faithful giving.  άhƴŜ Ƴŀƴ ƎƛǾŜ ŦǊŜŜƭȅΣ ȅŜǘ Ǝŀƛƴǎ ŜǾŜƴ ƳƻǊŜΤ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǿƛǘƘƘƻƭŘǎ ǳƴŘǳƭȅΣ ōǳǘ ŎƻƳŜǎ ǘƻ ǇƻǾŜǊǘȅέ (Proverbs 

ммΥнпύΦ DŜƴŜǊƻǎƛǘȅ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǘƘ ǘƻ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎΦ .ȅ ŎƻƴǘǊŀǎǘΣ ŀ ǎǘƛƴƎȅ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƳŀƪŜ ŀƴȅ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ hurts himself in the 

long run. Through the prophet Malachi, we are told again how God will bless us for our faithful giving, άΨ.ǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿƘƻƭŜ 

ǘƛǘƘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊŜƘƻǳǎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ŦƻƻŘ ƛƴ Ƴȅ ƘƻǳǎŜΦ ¢Ŝǎǘ ƳŜ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎΣΩ ǎŀȅǎ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘ ŀƭƳƛƎƘǘȅΣ ΨŀƴŘ ǎŜŜ ƛŦ I will not 

ǘƘǊƻǿ ƻǇŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƭƻƻŘƎŀǘŜǎ ƻŦ ƘŜŀǾŜƴ ŀƴŘ ǇƻǳǊ ƻǳǘ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ǊƻƻƳ ŦƻǊ ƛǘΩ έ (Malachi 

3:10).  

In the future, we need to thank church leaders who encourage us to grow in our giving. Through our giving, we are 
exǇǊŜǎǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ DƻŘ ŦƻǊ Ƙƛǎ ƎƻƻŘƴŜǎǎ ǘƻ ǳǎΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŜȄǘŜƴŘ DƻŘΩǎ ƪƛƴƎŘƻƳ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ 
ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜŜŘȅΣ ŀƴŘ ŜƴǊƛŎƘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ƭƛǾŜǎΦ !ǎ ǿŜ ƎǊƻǿ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎǎΣ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ 
better understand and respond to the encouragement to increase our giving. 

 

 

ñNo matter who you are or what you do ... no matter how meaningless you consider your 

lifeôs work ... you can achieve greatness in the eyes of God by doing your work to the best 

of your ability and offering it up to him.ò 
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The Market Day Brand has been sold and the new owners will not be supporting the 

grocery program we have been involved with. We were blessed to earn well over $80,000 

during the years that we participated. A big THANK YOU to all who supported the 

program by buying, selling or working at the sales. Gordon Foods will still be carrying 

some of the Market Day items until they are gone. Be sure to mention St. Paulôs Lutheran 

Church & School as we will continue to receive 10% profit through August.  
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2015 LWML District Fall Retreat Sept. 24 - 26 
If you are an L CMS woman...your are also an LWML "Woman in Mission."  Plan now to 

attend the LWML 2015 Fall Retreat at the Green Lake Conference Center in Green 

Lake, WI on Sept. 24, 25 & 26.  Thursday, Sept. 24, is an optional early night for 

relaxation and Christian fe llowship.  Planned activities begin on Friday, Sept. 25, with 

dinner and an evening program featuring well -known Christian humorist, Elaine Bickel.  

Elaine will also be Saturday's keynote speaker.  Break -out sessions include Rev. Tom 

Fleischmann, discussing "Dealing with Dementia Affecting Family and Friends", and Kathy 

Groth speaking about The Attic Workshop.  Rooms and discounted hotel rates are 

guaranteed with reservations made with the hotel by Aug. 25.  Additional information 

and registration forms are  available to download on the district LWML web site, 

www.swd-lwml.org, or from your society or zone president.  
 

 
  

Join Lutheran Special Schools 
the Saturday after Labor Day for a 
great bike ride through scenic 
Washington and Ozaukee Counties, 
benefiting the children of Lutheran 
Special School & Education Services! 
This family-friendly ride 
accommodates all skill and fitness 
levels, including: 36-mile, 15-mile, 

and 5-mile routes. Enjoy lunch, entertainment, and festivities on the historic grounds of 
Trinity Lutheran Church in Mequon following the ride.  
 

NEW THIS YEAR:  We are introducing a two-mile+ fun walk to encourage more  

participants of all ages and fitness levels to be part of this event! Even if you donôt bike, 
but you want to be able to participate in a charitable and recreational adventure -- this is 
for you! Bring children, family, friends to enjoy a walk through the historic cemeteries of 
Trinity Lutheran Church, along mowed nature paths, and down a country road past 
notable Lindenwood Farm and school. You may also opt for a longer walk if you choose. 
And all are invited to the post-walk/ride activities, including musical entertainment, sports 
massages, family activities, and great raffle prizes! 
  

Saturday, September 12, 2015 

Trinity Lutheran Church  
Mequon, WI 

 

If you would like to be part of our great volunteer effort for this event (route monitors, rest stop staff, 
registration or lunch help) please contact our office  at 414-461-8500 or email events@lsses.org. 

 

Visit  www.LSSES.org  fo r more information.  
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School News  
Greetings to you in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.  I would like to take this opportunity to 
introduce myself.  My name is Rick Schneider, I come to you via Kansas City, but originally I am from 
{ƘŜōƻȅƎŀƴΦ  aȅ ǿƛŦŜΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ƛǎ WƛƭƭΦ  L ƘŀǾŜ ǘǿƻ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣ Luke who is 18 and is going to college in Florida, and 
IŀƴƴŀƘ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ мр ǿƘƻ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ǎƻǇƘƻƳƻǊŜ ŀǘ aŀǊǘƛƴ [ǳǘƘŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ŦŀƭƭΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǎƻ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀǘ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ 
welcoming spirit and incredible cooperation has been simply awesome. 

Not only does St. tŀǳƭΩǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ƳŜΣ ōǳǘ ǿŜ ŀƭǎƻ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ aǊǎΦ .ŜǘƘŀƴȅ 
5ƛƭƭƻƴ ǿƘƻ ǘŀǳƎƘǘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀǘ {ǘΦ tŜǘŜǊΩǎ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴ 
Arlington Heights, Illinois.  Mrs. Dillon was recently married and we welcome 
ƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƘŜǊ ƘǳǎōŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΦ  !ƴother welcome goes to Miss 
Melissa Leon.  Miss Leon taught at Trinity Lutheran School in Merrill, 
²ƛǎŎƻƴǎƛƴΦ  ²Ŝ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ aǊǎΦ [Ŝƻƴ ǘƻ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭΦ  aǊǎΦ 5ƛƭƭƻƴ ƛǎ 

teaching first grade this year and Miss Leon is teaching third and fourth grade this year.  We welcome these 
ŦƛƴŜ ǎŜǊǾŀƴǘǎ ƻŦ DƻŘΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƘŜƳ DƻŘΩǎ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎǎ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ōŜƎƛƴ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΦ 

August 22nd and 23rd ŀǊŜ ōƛƎ Řŀȅǎ ŦƻǊ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎΦ  !ǘ ŀƭƭ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘΣ aǊǎΦ 5ƛƭƭƻƴΣ aƛǎǎ [Ŝƻƴ ŀƴŘ L ǿƛƭƭ 
be instaƭƭŜŘ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŘŜŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜȄƛǎǘƛƴƎ ŦŀŎǳƭǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀŦŦ ƻŦ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ 
School.  Also, after the Saturday night service and the early service on Sunday morning, the teachers will be in 
their classrooms, welcoming families, sharing information with students and parents, and catching up with 
everyone on events of the summer as well as upcoming events for the new school year.  It will be a very 
exciting weekend as we look forward to welcoming our students and families back for another school year at 
{ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎΦ 

hƴŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀǘ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ƳȅǎŜƭŦ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǘǿƻ ƴŜǿ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΣ ƛǎ 
ǘƘŜ ά/ŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ bŜǿ ŀƴŘ hƭŘέ ŀǎ ǊŜŦŜǊŜƴŎŜŘ ƛƴ tŀǎǘƻǊ .ŜƴŘŜǊΩǎ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ 
welcome our new teachers as well as get to know one another better. 

The first day of school is approaching quickly.  Monday, August 24th is that day when we welcome our new and 
ǊŜǘǳǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ ƛƴ ȅƻǳr prayers as we reach 
out to families with the gospel message and equip children academically and prepare children and families 
ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭƭȅ ǘƻ ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾŜΦ  DƻŘΩǎ ǊƛŎƘŜǎǘ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ȅƻǳΦ 

Yours in Christ, 
 

Rick Schneider  

Principal 
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SAVE THE DATE!  

August 30th  after church you are all invited to a 

"Celebration of New and Old"  to be held in the school gym. 

Join us for lunch and a time for fellowship to recognize new families, staff, milestone birthdays 

and special anniversaries. More info to follow.  

LOOK FOR SIGN UP SHEETS IN THE NARTHEX IN AUGUST! 
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St. Paulõs Youth 
 

Sr. Youth 
                                                   SENIOR HIGH YOUTH & PARENTS 
                                                               SAVE THE DATES!! 
 
2016 National Youth Gathering Counselors Meeting 
The National Youth Gathering will be held in New Orleans, Louisiana, from July 16-20, 
2016.  We will have a special meeting for Adults who are considering being counselors on this 
trip.  The meeting will take place Tuesday, August 18, at 7:00 pm in the Instructional Room 
just off the Lincoln entrance.  If you are interested, please contact Pastor Bender and plan to 
attend this meeting. 
 

IMPORTANT NATIONAL YOUTH GATHERING MEETING! 
Sunday September 20th, 2:00 in the Fellowship Hall. 

All current 9th-12th grade youth interested in attending the National Youth Gathering in New 
Orleans in 2016 should attend this meeting as registration will be due soon!   
LǘΩǎ ŀƴ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎΗ 

                                           St. Paulõs Youth 

                    Welcomeé..and Welcome Back Picnic!! 

 

When:  Sunday September 13
th

 

Time:   4:00 -7:00  

                (Packers play at noon) 

Place:  Greenfield Park  

                (the grassy area at the west end, just off Lincoln Ave.) 

 

What:                Games , Devotions, Food, Fun and Fellowship  

What to Bring:  Camping Chair or Blanket and the desire to have  

                         a good time!  

                                 Food is provided!  

WHO SHOULD COME????:  

Every 9
th

 Grade Youth as well as all 10
th

-12
th

 Grade Youth.  We 

want to welcome the 9
th

 graders into Senior High Youth!!  

 

Contact Gina Osell with questions: 414.321.5441 or mosell@sbcglobal.net 
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Important 

Dates 



 

 

 
As summer activities wind down, your Groundwork Guatemala team is gearing up to prepare 
for our mission trip next March 5-12.  Our team roster is now complete; we welcome Denise 
Gabler (Hale's Corners Lutheran) back after a year's absence, and also new members Rachel 
Dix (Elmbrook Church) and Jon Olson (First Immanuel, Cedarburg).  Our enthusiastic returning 
members are Crystal Barry, Pastor Bender, Nancy Gottschalk, Heidi Leiser, Darala Leitermann, 
Bob Reynolds, Joe Ross, Lenore VanSanten, and Carri Wolcyk. 
 
You'll notice that Jean Gabler is notably absent from this year's team.  Jean has been the 
spiritual and emotional leader of all three of our previous trips, and has graciously stepped 
back so that new members can join the team and have the incredible mission experience of 
going to Guatemala.  While she will be sorely missed, we know that she will be with us in spirit 
and prayer.  We are all so very thankful and indebted to her for her visionary leadership! 
 
Please note several upcoming fundraising activities; your participation helps to keep trip costs 
manageable for team members.  And, since these usually involve eating, it's a win-win 
situation for everyone! 

1. Pick-N-Save BBQ, August 15-16, at 76th and Coldspring Rd. 

2. Perkins Restaurant nights: During the months of August, September, AND  
 October, Perkins will donate 15% of your dinner tab to support the Groundwork  
 team.  You may go to ANY Perkins, ANY day, AS OFTEN as you'd like during this 3  
 month time  frame.  You MUST have a coupon to present when you pay; coupons  
 will be available in the narthex.  So, Go Often, Eat Lots! 

Groundwork Guatemala is also dependent on in-kind donations to support the school children 
they serve (currently over 200 kids!).  We will have collection baskets in the narthex and near 
the elevator for you to drop off supplies.  Here is a list of some needed items: 

 
24-count crayons, 8-count jumbo crayons, 1 subject and 5 subject spiral notebooks, 
composition books, 10-count broad-line markers, 12-count colored pencils, 
black/blue/red ballpoint pens, #2 pencils, pencil sharpeners, erasers, children's 
scissors, 12-inch ruler (metal preferred, metric on one side), construction paper, 100-
sheet wide lined paper, children's backpacks, 2-pocket folders, white glue 

 

  
 

 

buffet  
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June 7, 2015 
 
To Rev. Bender, Rev. Stanton and members of St. Paulôs Lutheran Church, 

The members of Hope Lutheran Church thank God for the generosity of your 
support of our ministries on 35th & Highland in Milwaukee. The weekly Food 
Pantry has been serving those He brought to our doors for over 40 years. We serve 
those who come to Hope in Body (our Food Pantry + Clothing Bank), Mind (2 
Bible Studies a week), and Spirit (Services on Sunday and Wednesday). 

This summer we are planning to serve our 5th annual Hope Holy Smokers with 
assistance of Grace Lutheran ï Menomonee Falls and volunteers from our 

neighborhood. Each year over 225 individuals from our neighborhood are offered a wonderful meal of 
barbequed smoked pork, hamburgers, hot dogs, and all the ñfixingsò. Tables are set in our adjoining parking 
area, music is played, and fellowship is shared.  

As many are aware our former pastor, Rev. Micah Wildauer, accepted a call in January 2014 to serve in the 
mission field by teaching at the seminary in Togo, West Africa. Our current Sunday attendance of 52 
individuals does not permit a full-time call for an ordained minister. However, we give thanks that Rev. Dennis 
Harmon (currently serving at Emmaus-Milwaukee) accepted the challenge in September 2014 to serve us also 
as Vacancy Pastor. 

In all things we give thanks to God for our supporting brothers and sisters in Christ for our many ministries as 
well as the presence of Rev. Dennis Harmon as our Vacancy Pastor. 

In His Service, Bill Vlach, Chairman, Hope Lutheran Church 

 

 

 

 

Gospel Lutheran Church invites you to attend their  

Vacation Bible School 

August 11, 12 & 13 

Kidôs Fest Saturday August 15th 

Gospel Lutheran Church  
1535 W. Capitol Drive 

Pastor Gui 
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